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Waverley Council Response Report to requests from the October 2022 North Bondi Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

October 
2022 

6.1 Flyer distribution 
Most meeting participants received the flyer.  
Eva at 107 Ramsgate Avenue, didn’t receive 
the flyer.  

Precinct to follow up general communications strategies at future 
meetings. 
CLC has raised this matter with the Agenda distributor.  

Executive 
Services 
Precinct  

Complete  

October 
2022 

6.2 Shark Nets Removal of shark nets update Council continues to engage with DPIE on shark mitigation strategies. 
 
Council has promoted a current NSW Department of Industries survey on 
this topic.  
 
Survey was open until Sunday 19 February.  
 
A report on this topic will be going to Council in the coming week. This 
report will be shared with the precinct afterwards.  
 
The nets are currently in place. They are removed in April for the winter 
period.  
 
DPIE looks after nets and shark mitigation in NSW.  
 
For more information, see https://www.dpi.nsw.gov.au/about-us/media-
centre/releases/2022/general/record-investment-in-nsw- shark-
mitigation-measures  

Precinct / Clr 
Wy Kanak  

In 
progress  

October 
2022 

7.1 / 2 Flood Mapping of Municipality Council has started to collate, review and address the feedback we have 
received from the Flood Study so we can respond to those who asked 
specific questions and create a detailed report on the questions raised. 
 
To ensure all enquiries are properly addressed we have: 

1. Engaged an independent flood consultant to review all of the 
submissions and provide guidance on the concerns.  

2. Sought advice on insurance implications for both Council and 
residents. 

Clr Grey  In 
progress s 

https://www.dpi.nsw.gov.au/about-us/media-centre/releases/2022/general/record-investment-in-nsw-
https://www.dpi.nsw.gov.au/about-us/media-centre/releases/2022/general/record-investment-in-nsw-
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This process will take approximately 2-3 months to complete with a 
proposed report to Council in 2023.   
  
Please note that if you have any specific concerns relating to your 
situation, you can email Nik Zervos, Executive Manager, Infrastructure 
Services  Nikolaos.Zervos@waverley.nsw.gov.au who will register your 
issues and follow up with you directly. 

October 
2022 

7.1 / 5a Broken pipe in sea wall beside ramp 
4 

 
 

Precinct Chairman to take up with Council.  
 
PQ contacted Council’s Community Liaison Coordinator on 7 February 
2022 with this matter.  

 
I attach photo of open drain looking from ramp 4 south. 
I previously referred this matter about the drain being broken & this is 
how it was resolved.  Originally it went below the sand level, to a degree 
that no water was visible. 
The drain collects water from the shower, situated on the promenade 
behind it. 
My query is, is it legal to allow water that comes from a shower can be 
directed on to the beach, where it pools & kids have been to play in it. 
If it is legal, I’m of the view it is not ethical & reflects poorly on Council. 
Can you please ascertain, what the legal position is. And if it is whether 
Council will apply its social conscience & close it. 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
 

CLC has raised matter with Executive Manager of Infrastructure, and the 
Executive Manager of Major Projects. This is being investigated as a 
priority.  
 
 

Precinct / Assets 
& Operations 

In 
progress  

mailto:Nikolaos.Zervos@waverley.nsw.gov.au


BONDI WARD 
NORTH BONDI PRECINCT 

 

Waverley Council Response Report to requests from the October 2022 North Bondi Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

 
 
 

October 
2022 

7.2/ 3a Update on Uluru Statement from the 
Heart and Voice to Parliament  
 
 

As part of Waverley Council’s ongoing commitment to reconciliation, 
Council unanimously adopted a Mayoral Minute to formally support the 
Uluru Statement from the Heart under the ‘Respect’ pillar of Waverley’s 
INNOVATE Reconciliation Plan. As a part of that commitment, Council is 
aiming to provide the community with the opportunity to learn more 
about the statement and what enshrining an Indigenous Voice to 
Parliament in the Australian Constitution would mean for Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander people. If you're looking to broaden your 
knowledge and feel more informed about the Uluru Statement From the 
Heart and a Voice to Parliament, please register your interest to receive 
more information about events and activities taking place in 2023 or visit 
Waverley's Council resource page on our website- Uluru Statement From 
the Heart 
 

Community  Complete 

https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/community/cultural_diversity/aboriginal_and_torres_strait_islander_people/uluru_statement_from_the_heart
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/community/cultural_diversity/aboriginal_and_torres_strait_islander_people/uluru_statement_from_the_heart
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Find out more at  
https://haveyoursay.waverley.nsw.gov.au/uluru-statement-heart-
community-training-workshop 
 
 

October 
2022 

7.6 Traffic Officer – Advised five trees were 
removed from Military Rd, 8 – 20.  

Martin to write a letter to Tree Management Committee to see how they 
are scheduling replanting of trees in the same location.   
(No update on this as unsure if letter was sent.) 

Precinct / 
Martin 

TBC 

October 
2022 

8.1 Parking across driveways 138-148 
Hastings Parade.    

 

MERIT 2305394 regarding parking across the driveway of 138 Hasting Pde 
was raised via Snap Send Solve on 3 February. Officers attended and 
issued 1 infringement and gave feedback to the complainant. 
 

Clr Wy Kanak Complete 

October 
2022 

8.3 Bondi Lifeguard Tower 
A question was raised as to what was 
happening with the Tower, as it seems to be 
lingering on. 

Council’s Executive Manager of Major Projects has confirmed the project 
is set to be complete in March 2023.   

Precinct  Complete 

October 
2022  

SOUTH BONDI LOOKOUT BELOW STEPS TO 

MARKS FIELD (seating). 

Council have acknowledged request. 

No developments. (checked last Wednesday) 

Request is with Assets & Operations team.  
 
They are aware of the issue and are looking for replacement bench 
options.  
 
Further information to come shortly.  

Assets & 
Operations  

In 
progress 

Next meeting: February 2023 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://haveyoursay.waverley.nsw.gov.au/uluru-statement-heart-community-training-workshop
https://haveyoursay.waverley.nsw.gov.au/uluru-statement-heart-community-training-workshop
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